Full Planning Committee - 12  February  2013
Agenda Update
5.1
KET/2012/0228
 
Diana Way (land off),  Burton Latimer

Consultee Letters 
Burton Latimer Town Council have raised the following additional objections to the revised proposal:

The block at the centre of the development is inappropriate in design; s106 contributions from the developer are too low; and the Site Specific Proposals LDD discounted this site.

Three consultation letters, which opposed the development in similar terms to those already covered in the Officers report.  Number 29 Hillcrest, adjacent to the site has raised concerns over impact on their amenity.

Community Services have raised concerns with regards to the proposed section 106 in that it does not make provision for play equipment and the contribution for indoor sports has been reduced.

Officer Response

For information the discounted site as outlined in the Site Specific Proposals LDD - Options document is the land surrounding the application site and does not include this site which had a planning consent. 

The proposed neighbouring property adjacent to number 29 would be a single storey, approximately 8m from nearest elevation of this property, which is a large double garage.  Proposed properties to the south east of the site are approximately 13m away from the boundary of number 29.

Following concerns raised at the last committee meeting with regards to community provision, the s.106 has been amended to include a further £7,500.00 for the upgrading and maintaining the community function of the Burton Latimer Civic Centre.  The applicant has already demonstrated the viability of the site.  Where appropriate, contributions have been reduced based on the evidence to support the request.  Play equipment was not previously requested due to the significant improvements proposed to 'Hogs Hollow'.
5.2
KET/2012/0617
 
Ironwood Avenue (land off),  Desborough

Consultation responses received since last committee:-

Desborough Town Council
Objection - The comments made by the Town Council on the 16th November 2012 and 3rd December 2012 continue to be applicable. These amended plans do nothing to preserve the area for extending the leisure centre facilities. Design alterations appear to make the housing more desirable not answer the objections raised by the Town Council previously. 

Police - No objection
Wildlife Trust - No objection
North Northants Badger Group - No objection

5 Objection letters
- increase in traffic and risk to highway safety due to inadequate parking at the leisure centre and existing housing
- overlooking
- density of dwellings would increase noise and light pollution
- density not in keeping with properties in the surrounding area
- loss of light
- poor drainage on site

5.3
KET/2012/0620
 
Home Farm,   Cranford

No update.

5.4
KET/2012/0709
 
Cransley Hill (land at),  Broughton

07.02.13
Futher comments received from the Police, Natural England, Environment Agency, Broughton Parish Council and 14 neighbours.  All issues raised already considered and discussed in the Officer's Report.

08.02.13

Comments from Councillor Hakewill (see attachment to this update)

